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January 14, 2018 
 

We welcome you in the name of the Lord Jesus. 
We are honored with your presence.  If you do not have a church home, 
you are invited to join us regularly. Please introduce yourself to Pastor 
Jeremy Lucke as you leave today and sign the guest book in the entryway. 
You may also wish to complete one of the pew cards and drop it in the 
offering plate. Beverages, snacks and fellowship time follow the service in 
the Fellowship Hall.  Everyone is welcome. 

 

The ringing of the bell and the lighting of the Christ candle mark the 
beginning of our service and a time for quiet meditation, prayer and 
inward reflection as we begin our worship. 

 

Children are welcome at our worship services.  However, if you prefer, 
Peace Lutheran has a nursery equipped for children three years old and 
younger (near the piano accessible from the hallway). It is not staffed 
during this service but has a speaker that will allow you to listen to the 
service. You are also welcomed to use the Fellowship Hall and hallway to 
walk a noisy child; it also has speakers. Please speak to an usher if you 
need assistance.  Children’s activity pages for ages 3-6 and 7-12 are 
available in the entryway. 

 
 

 

 

 

 



Serving You 
Pastor  Pastor Jeremy Lucke 

Deacon Larry Oliver 

Musicians Colleen Schulze, Bryson Skaar 

Choir Director Terry Garvin 

Supt. Of Sunday School Brandy Stokes 

Admin Assistant Callie Santora 

Parish Nurse Gayle Taylor 

Webmaster Jim Holroyd 

 

God’s Servants for Today – January 14, 2018 
Greeter Maggie Baker 

Ushers Jim & Lynn Reams 

Reader Karen Motlok 

Children’s Message  Pastor Jeremy 

Flowers  Jan Skaar (In memory of Garth) 

Fellowship Hosts Mike & Elaine Schwartz 

Audio Visual                           Jonathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele 

 
 

Volunteers for January 21, 2018 

Greeter Trudy & Dottie 

Usher Joe & Janette Payne 

Reader Elizabeth Grassel 

Children’s Message Rob Schulze 

Flowers   

Fellowship Hosts Rick & Kathy Durling 

Audio Visual                          Jonathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele 

 

 

 

 



 

Calendar for the Week of January 14 

SUN – 01/14   8:30 AM   Choir Practice 
     9:00 AM   Healing Services 
     9:45 AM   Sunday School 
                             11:00 AM  Worship – MITE BOX 

TUES – 01/16   11:00 AM  Rotary Board Meeting 
     12:00 PM  Rotary Luncheon 
     7:00 PM   Council Meeting 

WED – 01/17   7:30 AM   Eat, Chat, Pray 
     2:30 PM   Dementia Support Group 

THURS – 01/18  7:00 AM   Men @ Imagine Coffee 
     12:00 PM  Chamber Luncheon 
     6:00 PM   Healing Circle 

**Pastor’s Vacation Begins** 

          

 

 

 

 

  

Pastor’s Office Hours 

MONDAY – OFFICE CLOSED 
Tuesday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

Wednesday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 
Thursday – Out of office 

Friday – Out of office 
 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 GOLFING!! Hey there all you fine golfers!  We have a mini-golf set 
for the kids to play with out on the back patio, and we need a few 
putters!  Do you have a putter or two you would like to donate?  Or 
do you have an idea where we can get few?  Let Callie, Pastor, or Sally 
know!   

 Coming Soon to a Narthex Near You!  A new and improved library!  
Pastor has asked me to work on updating the existing library, but I 
would first like to know if anyone oversees the old one. Please let me 
know.  This will be a small, select library in the Narthex but this will 
not be happening until February; more to come later.  If anyone has 
ideas or suggestions, again, please let me know - and you will be 
selected for the board!  Call or text (541-224-1719), email 
(gjskaar@yahoo.com), or (gasp) talk to me. 

 Books have been purchased for the upcoming Adult Bible Class 
starting TODAY.  Books are available from Oscar Gutbrod at a price 
of $5. 

 Omelet Dinner:  Every First Friday night of the month, 5 – 7 pm at 
the College Methodist Church is the best kept secret in Philomath, an 
Omelet dinner made to your liking. Come and join many other Peace 
members as they enjoy an omelet dinner with special scones.  Cost is 
$7. 

 Cleaning out the sacristy: It is happening folks!  We are cleaning out 
the sacristy of all the “things” that have been placed in there and 
never moved.  We will be placing items on the lost and found table 
in the fellowship hall for you to take home.  Items that are not claimed 
will be donated.  Once we have gone through the file cabinets those 
will be up for grabs as well…stay tuned! 

 JOB OPPORTUNITY!!  The “old kitchen” – now the “Youth Sunday 
School Room” needs a good coat of paint to bring it up to snuff.  Is 
there someone who would like to take this on?  Contact Jim Reams.   

 


